
UPDATE FROM HARRY GORWOR ON GIFTS OF HOPE 
SCHOOL 

Our school closing program on June 29th was of great success, and I am happy to 
say that the entire school was marked by tremendous progress. Our first official 
school year was great! 

We had an initial enrollment of 162. One of them passed away in last December. 
Along the way, 5 others dropped. So we ended the year with 156 students. During 
our recent closing program, 25 kids graduated from kindergarten to 1st grade. The 
attendance of parents was so huge; over a hundred and fifty adults were present, 
rejoicing and praising God for the school. Overall, 95 percent of the students 
advanced to various grades. 

Generally, our teachers performed very well. They will continue with the school for 
the next school year, except for two who did not measure up professionally, and 
they had to leave. They have been replaced. 

Regarding physical development, we are pleased to report that the fence around 
the property was completed, thereby enhancing the safety of our property and the 
kids. We have also painted most part of the building, leaving 4 rooms, which will be 
done before school begins in September. 

We want to thank God for his provision for the school. At the same time, we want 
to recognize and thank all those who were/are channels of his blessings. Our 
gratitude goes to GEL, the Board, and all the donors for their immeasurable 
contributions. We do not have words enough to thank you brothers and sisters. 
May God bless you richly. 

I have attached pictures of our recent activity/progress. 

Harry Gorwor 


